STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 19 March 2018
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair) , Janice Dyer, Trish Giles,  Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, 



	Public:
	6 

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
A member of the public asked if it was time for both Westcote & Steeple Barton PC’s to join

together.  Cllr Giles & Carter-Windle have previously made the suggestion to Westcote PC but they 

had declined. They hold a Parish meeting rather than a council meeting and have a different 

category rating, they are C and we are B. 
1346
To receive apologies for absence

Cllrs Hinton, Hudspeth and Virgin.
1347
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations of interest.

1348
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 19 February 2018 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


Cllr Giles reported that the new website is currently being developed and that it would take 
approximately 6 weeks to complete.

1349
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Report from Cllr Hudspeth had been submitted before the meeting. This is also available on the Parish website. 
1350
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda





Donation request from Bill Lawrie, Barton Bulletin – last donation March 17 £600.



RESOLVED

THAT, a contribution of £200.00 would be given.  This was agreed by all Councillors.  



Donation request from Banbury Day centre, supporting adults with physical disabilities.



RESOLVED

THAT, a donation of £500.00 would be given.  This was agreed by all Councillors.  



Letter from Middle Barton School requesting a donation as applying for Arts Mark award.



RESOLVED

THAT, a contribution of £250.00 would be given.  This was agreed by all Councillors.  



Letter from Steeple Barton Chase requesting a donation for this year’s chase on 17th June 
2018.   



RESOLVED

THAT, a contribution of £250.00 would be given.  This was agreed by all Councillors. 


Donation request received from Deddington Day Care Centre. Clerk emailed the 
Centre to 
confirm a donation of £200.00 had been made in October 2017. The Center confirmed the 
latest letter had been sent to the PC in error and that they would make another request 
towards the end of 2018.


Email received from Parishioner with suggestions for traffic calming. Clerk to forward the 
email to Highways to ask their opinion, and also to ask about the possibility of having a 
speed sign (PC 
purchase) in place of the school flashing light. Charlbury have a sign that 
shows a speed limit of 20 miles when the lights are flashing. The Clerk will contact 
Charlbury PC to find out what they had to do to implement the system.



1351
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


-The PC will organise another litter pick; two dates were suggested 7th & 14th April. The Clerk 
confirmed that we can borrow equipment from WODC. The PC would add a note in the 
Bulletin asking for volunteers. 


The Clerk will look to buy litter picks for 
future events.



Cllr Dyer asked if we could have a traffic survey to calculate traffic numbers for 2018 in 
Worton Road, this should be around £100. The Clerk to investigate.


Salt has not been delivered, Clerk to chase.


Cllr Carter-Windle mentioned dog fouling as complaints had been received again. PC would 
place another notice in the Barton Bulletin.



 
1352
Circulation Folder 



None

1353
Reports


(a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



Headmistress is leaving in September.


School will become an academy from 1st September.
 

(b) Highways, pavements and verge 



 Cllr Henderson presented a quote for the Holliers Lay-by. The PC need to obtain another 
two quotes. Clerk to contact OCC to ask for a list of contractors.


(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton not in attendance

13541
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


Worton Road Development – Planning application has been submitted.


16 Church Lane – First Floor side and single storey rear extension with garage conversion 
and associated works.


There were no objections to the application.

1355
Finances 


(a) Report from Finance Sub Committee of its meeting, 14 March 2018



Cllr Giles went through the review – 



Internal & External audit discussed – New external auditor from 2018, Moore Stephens


Review of Risk Assessment, Asset Register, Financial regulations




Cllr Giles contacted SSE to explain that electricity only used for short time during Xmas 
period. SSE confirmed that they could de-energise and then re-energise rather than leave 
with a standing 
charge.



Discussed GDPR – Cllr Giles and Clerk to attend Webinar on 28/3



Parish Council Elections 2018 – Clerk confirmed that nomination forms must be handed 
into 
the Elections office no later than 4pm on Friday 6th April. The PC would place a note in the 
Barton Bulletin as a reminder.


£260.00 cash leftover from Hog roast – Clerk to bank

 
(b)
Accounts for Payment 
i. 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)  
ii. 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 19 March 2018



RESOLVED 



THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1356
To receive items for next agenda



Speed/Traffic calming 

1357
AOB 



-Cost of speed gun - Amazon have a speed gun for £99.99, all agreed to purchase. The PC 
would place a note in the Barton Bulletin asking for volunteers to assist in future exercises.
1358
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 21st May 2018 at the lice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
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  Signed .............................................


